
September 2022 Return to School

The Learning Community Trust have agreed for all their secondary schools 
to have a staggered start in September. Year groups will return at 8:40am on 

the following days:

Tuesday 6th September –Years 7 and 11 only
Wednesday 7th September – All year groups

A reminder that our new school day finishes at 3:10pm

From September we expect all students to bring a bag to school every day, in which they should have 
all the necessary equipment. This includes as a minimum, the following stationery, 2 pens and pencils, a 
rubber, ruler, sharpener and a scientific calculator. A set of highlighters and coloured pencils may also 
be useful. We also expect students to be carrying a reading book, they will have opportunities to read 

this in school and they should also be reading daily at home.

We will be expecting students to be in correct uniform 
with correct equipment when they return.



We expect all students to return in full school uniform, including shoes or 
Charlton PE kit only, on the days they have PE.

There should be no other items of clothing, for example hoodies or 
sweatshirts, except for an outdoor coat being worn to school. 

We will be expecting students to be in 
correct uniform when they return.



Students will still need to attend school in PE kit on the days they have PE 
lessons. For years 7-10 the expectation is that only Charlton PE kit can be 

worn. No other types of hoodies, jogging bottoms, leggings or tops are 
permitted and the standard consequences system will be adopted by staff 

to ensure these high standards are met.

We will be expecting students to be in 
correct uniform when they return.



All our uniform can be purchased online at
https://www.bakerandsonschoolwear.co.uk/product-category/your-

school/charlton-school/.

We also have a good stock of high-quality uniform available through our 
school clothes bank. Please contact reception to access this.

We will be expecting students to be in correct uniform 
when they return.

https://www.bakerandsonschoolwear.co.uk/product-category/your-school/charlton-school/


Earphones are not allowed in school.

If earphones are seen being used in school, these will be treated the same 
as a mobile device and they will be confiscated. The first time, the student 

will be able to collect at the end of the day, if confiscated again, parents will 
need to collect.

We will be expecting students to be in correct uniform 
when they return.



Jewellery is not permitted except for one pair of small gold or silver studs 
earrings worn in the ear lobe. 

Other piercings are not allowed.

We will be expecting students to be in correct uniform 
when they return.



Cosmetics, other than a discreet amount, should not be worn. Eyebrows 
should be natural and not tinted.

We will be expecting students to be in correct uniform 
when they return.



Nail varnish and nail extensions are not allowed in school.

We will be expecting students to be in correct uniform 
when they return.



Excessive hairstyles, hair extensions or hair wraps, shaved patterns, panels 
or lines, non-natural hair colour and false eyelashes are not permitted.

We will be expecting students to be in correct uniform 
when they return.


